
 

Julian Lee reporting:  
3 sailors doesn't make a regatta,  add no wind and lots of weed and you have a 
recipe for going home. We waited out the calm and sure enough we received 
13.4mph measured max and 6.0 Average wind shifting and sort of settling 
from the West. Not ideal for Seafarers but Paul ,Victor and I had some of the 
most pleasurable sailing  ever. 
 
Wednesday October 1st is predicted to have 20 mph wind speed. So install 
your B rig at home in readiness.  If this prediction fails at least we will all be 
competitive. These conditions are not conducive to test sailing an IOM for the 
first time (Steve and Dennis) but it will be great to experience.  
See you Wednesday. 


